
 

Our ref: SF/sb/ICB FOI 43-23/24: Cooper 
Your ref:  
Date: 14 June 2023 
 
 
Email: Tina Ahang 
tina.ahang@togetherforshortlives.org.uk 
 
 
Dear Ms Ahang 
 
Freedom of Information Act Request: Ref FOI 43-23/24: Response 
 
I am writing further to your request made under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 received on 19 May 
2023 (clarified response).  NHS Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Integrated Care Board’s (ICB) response 
is set out below: 
 
1. Please set out how much money your integrated care board spent on hospice care for 

children and young people with life-limiting or life-threatening conditions between 1 April 
2022 and 31 March 2023. Please provide a total, in addition to a breakdown of funding per 
children’s hospice organisation.  

 
  

Grant  341,296 

Overnight Respite  33,352 

Match Funding  76,000 

Total 22/23 East Anglia's Children's Hospices 450,648 
 
 
 
2. Please set out how many children and young people with life-limiting or life-threatening 

conditions who live in your integrated care board footprint accessed hospice care between 1 
April 2022 and 31 March 2023. Please provide a total, in addition to a breakdown of funding 
per hospice organisation. 

 
 I can confirm the ICB does not record or hold this level of detailed data. 
 
3. Please set out how many children and young people with life-limiting or life-threatening 

conditions who live in your integrated care board footprint could benefit from children’s 
hospice care. 

 
I can confirm the ICB does do not record or hold this total dataset.   
 
The ICB does hold data on numbers of Children and Young People (CYP) (0-18) with NHS CC 
needs with physical care needs –  however this is only a portion of the CYP. For young people aged 
between 18 – 25 who may access adult hospices services we do not receive any datasets broken 
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down to the level requested. The individual adult hospices may potentially hold this detail. Namely, 
Arthur Rank Hospice, Thorpe Hall, Sue Ryder Care. 

 
4. Please set out how much money your integrated care board plans to spend on hospice care 

for children and young people with life-limiting or life-threatening conditions between1 April 
2023 and 31 March 2024. Please provide a total, in addition to a breakdown of funding per 
hospice organisation. 

  

Grant  365,228 

Overnight Respite  33,352 

Match Funding  76,000 

Total 22/23 East Anglia's Children's Hospices £474,580 
 
 
If you are dissatisfied with how your request has been handled or would like to formally appeal against our 
response please address your concerns, in writing, to the Freedom of Information Team at NHS 
Cambridgeshire at Gemini House, Bartholomew’s Walk, Cambridgeshire Business Park, Angel Drove, Ely 
CB7 4EA:  Telephone: Telephone: 03300 571030 email: cpicb.freedomofinformation1@nhs.net 
 
If, after we have addressed your concerns, you remain dissatisfied with how the ICB has responded, you 
are entitled to appeal to the Information Commissioner’s Office at Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, 
Cheshire   SK9 5AF.  Further details can be found at https://ico.org.uk/. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if I can be of any further assistance. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Martin Whelan 
Head of Governance and Data Protection Officer 


